Christian County Commission January 14, 2008

Convene

Presiding Commissioner John Grubaugh called the meeting of the County Commission to order at 9:00 a.m. on January 14, 2008 at the County Commission Office. Attendance: John Grubaugh, Present: Bill Barnett, Present: Tom Huff, Present.

9:00 a.m. King Coltrin and Spencer Jones -- Riverdale Road

Those present for the meeting were Common Road # 1 Supervisor, Allen Moss, Glenda Hammons and Bob Atchley, from Planning and Zoning and Jim Bresee.

The Commission met with King Coltrin and Spencer Jones of Great River Engineering to discuss Riverdale Road. Mr. Coltrin is working with the Ozark School District and Ozark Special Road District regarding the East side of Fremont Road by the Ozark West Elementary School. Mr. Coltrin submitted a document for the Commission's review from the Ozark School District to donate the east edge of Fremont Road North of CC as a right-of-way. The Commission also discussed the feasibility of changing Riverdale-Road and will' review a cost benefit analysis to be provided by Great River Engineering. The Commission also requested that Glenda Hammons and Bob Atchley from Planning and Zoning to schedule a work /study time with Great River Engineering to review the county's storm water codes.

9:45 a.m. 2008 Budget Signing

The Commission signed the 2008 County budget and County Clerk, Kay Brown attested.

Closed Session

Eastern Commissioner Tom Huff made a motion to go into Closed Session at 10:30 a.m. to discuss R.S.Mo.610.021 Hiring, firing, disciplining or promoting a particular employee. Bill Barnett seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: John Grubaugh (Yes), Bill Barnett (Yes), Tom Huff (Yes).

Reconvene From Closed Session

Eastern Commissioner Tom Huff made a motion to end Closed Session and reconvene in Open Session at 11:50 a.m.. Bill Barnett seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: John Grubaugh (Yes), Bill Barnett (Yes), Tom Huff (Yes).

1:00 p.m. OACAC Meeting

The Commission went to the OACAC meeting.

3:00 p.m. Sam Proffer, Building Inspections Administrator Update on Building Inspections Department

The Commission were presented a power point presentation by Building Code Administrator, Mr. Sam Proffer on the timeline, progress, objectives, and goals of the Building Code Department.

Signatures

January 14, 2008

1